Memorando
del Departamento de Idiomas Extranjeros 

de la Academia de Oxford del AUHSD

To:

The Parents of Students in Advanced Placement Spanish Language
Cc:

Mrs. Powell-Cordon (Dept. Chair), Mrs. Houston & Dr. Triplett (Administrators) 
From:

Tina Matić, Teacher of AP Spanish
Date:

27/IX/2005
Re:

Summer Homework & Pen Pal Project
Happy New School Year!  Our AP Spanish Language class is off to a great start this year, and the students are adapting quickly to the rigors of an upper-level foreign language class.  We are functioning in almost 100% Spanish, including translating the morning announcements to Spanish as we are still without intercom service in Room 300 during this 1st period class.  The students recently completed their first project in which they shared personal stories, artifacts, and information linked to their childhood, their talents, hobbies, and plans for the future, all in the target language.  It was an excellent way to get to know a little about each of the students and to appreciate the gifts that each one brings to the group.  I am enjoying working and learning with this highly motivated and linguistically talented group of young people, and I appreciate your continued support of foreign language study.  

The summer homework assignment was completed by the majority of students by the established deadline (first day of school), while others are currently working on completing the portions of the assignment they neglected to finish before the extended deadline of this Friday, September 30, for partial credit.  This rare exception was made after talking to those unable to finish the homework due to summer travel schedules.  The curriculum letter (see attached) clearly states the homework policy:  no late work is accepted.  Beginning in October, this policy will be strictly enforced.  Because we did not meet as a group in May of the previous school year to review the expectations of the assignment in detail, I thought it only fair to give extra time to those who needed it to clarify confusion they may have had and to complete the assignment in its entirety.  All assignments given during the school year are posted regularly on my website at http://sramatic.tripod.com.  Please feel free to contact me via e-mail at any time (tinamatic@hotmail.com) if you have any questions.  
Another very unique experience that will complement the Spanish AP curriculum is a cross-country pen pal project, “Amigos por correspondencia”.  Through an AP Spanish Language teacher listserv run by the College Board, we have made contact with Mrs. Maureen Shiland of New York and Mrs. Juanita Torrance of Ohio, both teachers of AP Spanish Language.  We will be matching up our students with theirs and they will write each other letters and emails on specific topics in Spanish, so that all can use the target language in a practical way.  Letters by email and snail mail will be sent out at least once a month, so that all students will both write and receive at least one letter each month from October through June.  Topics align with curriculum, and some of them are detailed below.  Every topic used will also eventually be listed on the class website in the special events and projects section of the AP Language page.  

We are very excited about this project and anticipate a high interest level which will encourage strong development of students’ comprehension of written Spanish.  Per the Administration’s request, all letters will be screened for appropriateness and will receive credit for completion prior to being mailed all together in one large envelope to the partner school.  In the case of emails, copies will be sent to both teachers at the same time as they are sent to a penpal in Ohio/New York/California.  Students will use their chosen Spanish first names and their last names in the correspondence, and will not share their home address, phone number, or any other personal ID information with their pen pals.  

Parent permission is required for students to take part in this invaluable experience.  Students who choose to opt out will write letters on the same topics without mailing them or receiving responses from pen pals, and they will be graded in the same way – credit/no credit.
TEMAS DE LAS CARTAS (Letter topics):
1.  Una carta de presentación - descripción de sus gustos, su horario escolar, etc. 

    (Introductory letter – description of likes & dislikes, school schedule, etc.)

2.  Algo interesante que hicieron este verano pasado

    (Something interesting they did this past summer)

3.  Una descripción de su pueblo

    (A description of their town/city)

4.  Sus planes después de graduarse

    (Plans after graduation)

5.  Un tópico escogido por los estudiantes pero aprobado por las profesoras
    (Topic selected by students and approved by teachers)

6.  Otros temas según lo que leemos en clase, o eventos actuales en las noticias

    (Other topics based on what we read in class, or current events in the news)

Thank you for your time.  Please sign below.  The lower portion of this letter/form will be cut and collected from your student on Thursday, September 29, 2005.  ¡Muchas gracias!
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
I give my student, _____________________________(print name), permission to participate in the Cross-Country Pen Pal Project during the 2005-2006 school year.

___________________________________

Parent Signature & Date
